
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 9, 1997 

 

7207 Arthur Drive 

Falls Church, Va.  22046 

703-205-1956 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I have known Nancy and Eric Sumner for approximately six years.  You could not find a more 

appropriate couple to foster rescued Labrador retrievers.  I have always known them to be quite 

thoughtful and generous, and to be true animal lovers.   

 

I know their home to be a happy place for their own animals, as well as for any that come to visit.  

Our dogs, Hero and Dinah are great friends with their lab, Ellie, and they always get very excited 

when we go to visit them.  I have also been at the Sumner home when other dogs have visited, and 

they got along with Ellie perfectly also.  Nancy and Eric work hard to make their home a 

dog-friendly place, and I am sure that a rescued lab would be very comfortable there. 

 

Please call my wife Sue or me anytime to talk about Nancy and Eric. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Kevin Tiernan 


